
 

                       
 
 

January 24, 2022 
 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a recessed meeting on Monday, 
January 24, 2022 at 6:00 PM in the Commissioners Room, 116 Adams Street, Plymouth, NC.  
Commissioners Tracey A. Johnson, Ann C. Keyes, Carol V. Phelps, William R. “Bill” Sexton, 
Jr. and Julius Walker, Jr. were present.  Also present were County Manager/County Attorney 
Curtis Potter, Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett and Finance Officer Missy Dixon.   
 

 Chair Johnson called the recessed meeting to order.  
 

 BUDGET WORKSESSION:  Mr. Curtis Potter, County Manager/County Attorney went 
over the following FY 23 Budget Workshop Agenda Detailed.  Mr. Potter made note that the 
normal Finance Report was not attached due to a glitch in the software. 
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Items Discussed:  
 
Item 4. a. ii Discount Program – the consensus of the Board was to continue with this program 
Item 4. a. iii.  Special Drainage/Watershed Improvement Tax – the consensus of the Board was to 
keep this in place 
 
Other Items:   
 
 Emergency Management/Aviation:  Mr. Potter said there is a field trip to Duplin County 
on Wednesday to look at their Public Safety Facility at their airport and possibly going to see one 
in Currituck County.  One main question may be if we are going to include a new 911 center in 
this Public Safety Facility. Commissioner Keyes said we should be able to get a 911 grant.  Mr. 
Potter said we should; however, we have turned down consolidation of 911 and that may be held 
against us. 
 
 Mr. Potter said he has a meeting with Tom Harrison this week to discuss some kind of 
small business “incubator” for the County.  
 

 Discussion ensued on CIP items.  Mr. Potter said he needs guidance from the Board on 
where to spend the ARPA money that we have received (~$2.4M). 
 
 Commissioner Sexton asked where would the helicopter pad located.  Commissioner 
Keyes said in Creswell. 
 

Commissioner Keyes made a motion go into Closed Session pursuant to NCGS 
§143-318.11(a)(3) (attorney-client privilege) and NCGS §143-318.11(a)(6) (personnel). 
Commissioner Phelps seconded.  Chair Johnson proceeded with the roll call:  
Commissioner Sexton, yea; Commissioner Phelps, yea; Commissioner Keyes, yea; 
Commissioner Walker, yea and Commissioner Johnson, yea.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 
 

Back in Open Session, Commissioner Phelps made a motion to approve the 
Resolution 2022-003 Authorizing Upset Bid Process for the Potential Sale of the Veteran’s 
Field Recreational Property Located at 508 North First Street, Creswell, NC.  
Commissioner Sexton seconded.  Chair Johnson proceeded with the roll call:  
Commissioner Sexton, yea; Commissioner Phelps, yea; Commissioner Keyes, yea; 
Commissioner Walker, yea and Commissioner Johnson, yea.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 
At 6:32 PM, with no further business to discuss, Commissioner Phelps made a motion 

to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Sexton seconded.  Chair Johnson proceeded with 
the roll call:  Commissioner Sexton, yea; Commissioner Phelps, yea; Commissioner Keyes, 
yea; Commissioner Walker, yea and Commissioner Johnson, yea.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 
 
______________________________  _____________________________ 
              Tracey A. Johnson                       Julie J. Bennett, CMC, NCMCC 

          Chair        Clerk to the Board 


